St. John’s Primary School Parent Council





Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 26th August 2013
Present 

Anne Graham, Alison Irvine, Susannah McIntosh, Emma Smith, Kirstine Noble, Janet Paton, Joanne Carroll, Monica Clemente, June Gribbin, Jo Dunbar, Jennifer Robb, Jill McLennan, Tamsin Graham, Sarah Wilson, Wendy walker, Gayle Baxter, Susan Gemmell, Alison Hope, Diane Farrell, Vicki McCluskey, Kamran Mundh, Eleanor Shields, Alan Gibson, Jacqui Gibson
Apologies
Angela Wardlaw, Roselyn Murphy, Ann Mitchell, Fiona Ibell, Janace Telfer, Paul McConnell, Fiona Moffat, Joanne Cunningham, Linda McInnes, 
	Agenda Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies

Were made as noted above.
	

	2
	Approval of Previous Minutes

The minutes of 22nd April 2013 were approved. 


	

	3
	Welcome new members
 Susannah McIntosh introduced herself and welcomed new members of the Parent Council.
	

	4
	Appointment of Officials

Susannah advised that the office bearer positions of Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary are required to be appointed each year at the AGM in September, and that Parent Council members should consider if they were interested in any of these positions.  A new position of Web Secretary is now included in the updated Contitution (see Agenda point 7).  Office bearers for the session 2013-14 were all nominated and seconded as shown below:

Chair – Emma Smith

Vice Chair – Susan Gemmell

Treasurer – Janet Paton

Secretary – Gayle Baxter

Web Secretary – Joanne Carroll

 
	

	5
	Events Programme
The draft events programme was populated with dates (please see Appendix 1 - attached) for the school year 2013-14.  It was agreed that a Halloween disco could be arranged for Mon 28th, Tues 29th or Wed 30th October – Gayle Baxter to check availability of Future Stars for these dates before confirming.

Joanne Dunbar agreed to be the lead organiser for the Sponsored Event in February.

It was also agreed that wherever there is an opportunity to talk to parents at events (e.g. Book Fair, Parents Evenings, Concert), then there should be a table manned by members of the Parent Council in order to promote the Council and provide information to parents.
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	6
	Dates for future meetings
Meetings dates have, on the whole, been arranged to coincide with the dates for Councillor Monica Lennan’s surgery in the school, as this means that an exisitng letting arrangement can be used and further cost is not incurred.

It was agreed that meetings should be arranged sufficiently in advance of key events to allow time for planning.  An additional meeting was planned for the summer term to allow final review of events and fundraising targets.  The dates are noted in Appendix 1 along with the other events.

	

	7
	Constitution update
Susannah gave an overview of changes she had made to the Constitution.  These were:
· New office bearer role of Web Secretary
· AGM to take place in August or September (changed from September)
· No. of members extended to 25 (from 20)
There were no objections to any of the proposed changes.  Alison Hope will forward to the relevant contact at South Lanarkshire Council for their information.
	

	8
	Future funding projects/ items: outcomes of workshops
There was extensive discussion of the most appropriate use of funds to best support the school – this followed on from a discussion at the last Parent Council meeting where a list of potential items to raise funds for was discussed.

Mrs Hope outlined the main items which she and the teachers were keen to purchase for the school:

· Outdoor waterproof clothes for infants for outdoor play and walks (£800)

· Arts and crafts materials (£350 – some just ordered which should last until Christmas)

· SRA box (for higher order reading skills) - £450 per class (already ordered for P7)
· Trolley for cooking equipment (£250)

Janet Paton confirmed that there is currently £2400 in the PC account.

It was agreed that funds should be passed to the school for procurements of the the items above should be paid for out of funds given to the school (SRA boxes for P5 and P6 to be purchased this year, P3 and P4 to be funded next year) and that in addition a target should also be set to save towards 10 iPads.  It was agreed that it would be beneficial for parents and children to see a visual ‘progress chart’  towards this target, and that funds could be directed towards this target every year as well as towards other day-to-day items required by the school.
There was discussion of the process for purchasing iPads or other tabets – Mrs Hope confirmed that this is tied to SLC procurement and maintenance contracts.

It was suggested that parents could be asked to donate pencils, crayons, etc – this will be requested via the Parent Council newsletter due for issue in September – parents will be asked to bring along to parents evenings.
Other fundraising ideas discussed included: 

· Class calendar

· Christmas cards (Mrs Hope aksed if PC happy for this to continue as in previous years)

· Dress down day – Mrs Hope agreed to one dress down day each term with suggested donation of £1

Joanne Carroll to look into costs for the Children’s Classic Concerts.
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	9
	Curriculum for Excellence
Mrs Hope gave an update on Curriculum for Excellence:
· ‘Big writing’ training booked for staff

· Continuing to embed the health and well-being topic for P1-P7

· Social studies – staff are working on 3 new Social Studies topics for P1-P7

· Larkhall cluster has asked for presentation of Science topic used in school in session 2012/13

· East Kilbride cluster has asked for details of Maths topic
· Learning community will look at Drama content – Mrs Jamieson has been co-opted onto the group reviewing this

· Children will be working on content for the school website

· ‘Rights Respecting Schools’ work continuing
· 1 week a term, children will work in a ‘snapshot jotter’ – this will stay with the child as they progress through the school and provides good evidence for how the children have developed 
Mr McConnell will be the new Choir Master – the choir will meet on a Monday before lunch.

A question was asked around resources for sports and activities – Mrs Hope advised that the school is well-resourced in this area, including a recently purchased a new table tennis table and parachutes.

It was asked if it would be possible for the school to provide an overview, at the beginning of the new school year, of what each primary class is looking to focus on over the year.  Mrs Hope confirmed that this could be provided in the future, and given each term rather than yearly.
Mrs Hope also gave an update on staffing changes, which have also been communicated in letters to parents.
	

	10
	School Website
Joanne Carroll asked if anyone had ideas to promote the Parent Council page of the school website, as it has not yet had many ‘hits’.  It was suggested that it could be promoted via Parent Council stands at events, and via the Newsletter.  Any information on funding targets could also be posted on the website to encourage parents to regularly check this.  The parent council e-mail address is not currently used and again can be promoted via Newsletters and any Parent Council stands at events.
	

	11
	School Trips

Limited update in this area as much has still to be arranged.
	

	12
	AOB

Issue of broken railings at the stairs leading to Bent Park was raised – Mrs Hope will raise with South Lanarkshire Council.
Mrs Hope will look into alternatives for the tape which is currently used at the front of the school to cordon off the car park. 
Joanne Carroll provided an update on the Easy Fundraising website, which can be used to raise funds for the Parent Council by logging purchases made on a number of retail sites. Joanne passed around a card used to promote this site at another school, and it was agreed that this would be a good way to promote the website.  Mrs Hope suggested that the cards could be printed and laminated by the school office.
Janet Paton updated on fundraising via Usborne books, but this did not seem as beneficial for the school as the Scholastic programme which covers a wider range of books.

Janet advised the accounts are now ready for audit-Mrs Hope advised that Hamilton Grammar could assist with this.
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Attached: Appendix 1: Programme of Events 2013-14
